Dear the Unusual Incidents Unit:

Hello, as many of you have suspected I am no longer able to continue operations as the Unusual Incidents Unit Director, I have served here for over a year, working alongside so many tremendous individuals to get us to 320 members, a functional site, and most importantly, an incredible community full of wonderful people. But my time as Unusual Incidents Unit Director has come to an end.

My time in the Unusual Incidents Unit has been amazing, to say the least, getting to make friends, and a community have honestly influenced me outside of ROBLOX. On a personal note, my sister has been chronically ill for a number of years, with it being at its all time worst right around the times that the Unit was in full swing, and although it may sound overly sapply, and unnecessarily sentimental, having this community to glom onto throughout those trying times was something that truly helped me get through.

My reasoning for leaving the group is for a lack of time, and that I am burnt out when it comes to the group. I am in Grade 10 doing the International Baccalaureate Programme, while also maintaining a relationship, piano, and other extracurriculars and I am unable to also include this to my list of duties. Even throughout its decline I continue to enjoy this group, and see new ownership as the best way for it to continue, and more forward, stronger, and with more advancement.

And with that out of the way, onto the future, with me gone, there is a gap. The owner of a group is a pretty important aspect and one that needs to be well thought out and planned. With the gap my resignation brings, I welcome *MoonDustDev* to be the next owner and Unusual Incidents Unit Director of the group. This change will be major, and will certainly have drastic implications, but I believe it is the best option for the group as it stands currently.

Myself and others are unable to manage it and with Moon's ability to manage and lead other groups, I trust that he will bring our group honor. Many of you must have questions, and concerns along with this huge change, but here is what I can promise:

- The Unusual Incidents Unit and its staff will not be cleared, nor replaced with Site

Lunar Personnel except in the case that said staff are unable to fulfill their duties, or that

there is a gap that needs to be filled, respectively.

- The Unusual Incidents Unit will continue to maintain its other alliances, and rivalries,

and will not become fully dependent on Site Lunar and will actively search for more

alliances and rivalries through the Administration & Diplomacy Division.

- The Unusual Incidents Unit will continue to operate as an external group of the Unusual

Incidents Unit, and Site Lunar Personnel will not hold jurisdiction over Unit Personnel

in any way that was not done prior. The relationship between the two groups will not be

altered significantly.

- Both the Unusual Incidents Unit and Site Lunar will be treated as equals, and fairley, one

not taking precedence over another, and one will not be favored in lieu of the other.

Now, hopefully some nerves are settled, but if not, please do feel free to contact me, I will work

to stay available and online as we get settled. The future of the Unusual Incidents Unit will

include reforms to better the group, additional alliances created, and more connections formed,

member dedication becoming a priority, and many more steps that I hope will increase our odds

of a better future.

In conclusion, thank you all for your time, kindness, and dedication to myself and this group as I

attempted to navigate being a tyrant director. I hope that you can continue to find a place in this

group for yourself, and that you are able to continue to be resiliate through this change, for the

betterment of the group. And with that, I Bill 101010 resign from my position as Unusual

Incidents Unit Director and step down from all subsequent duties and responsibilities.

Yours truly,

Bill 101010

Bill_101010

Former Unusual Incidents Unit Director;

Appendix 1: Management & Directorate Personnel - These changes are huge, and your faith in the group might be put into question, but please, keep in mind why you are here, the community, the friends, and the work we are able to do. As in the days to come you will consider your options and wonder if continuing is something you are looking to do, please remember all of those above things and make your choice accordingly, the Unit is lucky to have you.

Appendix 2: Allied Groups & Leadership - With news of my resignation I am sure many of you are questioning whether or not you are going to continue your affiliation with the Unusual Incidents Unit, and although I understand why you could question this, I assure you that I trust our new Unusual Incidents Unit, to the extent where I am willing to give him the group. He will work to support your sites, just as I have strived to myself. Even if it does not work out, I wish the very best for you, and your groups.